In 2020, a year like no other, we have a lone additional member of the Hall of Fame.
This umpire, has umpired 152 total games (2003-2012) which include 60 Black Diamond Cup matches, 46 field and 14 in goals. 
Our inductee has also umpired in the 2005 and 2007 Reserve Grade Grand Finals as a field umpire and in the 2003 Under 18’s Grand final as a Goal umpire. 
This year’s inductee was also named as a Field Umpire in the Reserve Grade Panel of the Decade for 2000-2009. 
In terms of an off-field contribution to the NCCUA, this year’s inductee served as Vice President in 2004 along with Steve Welsh and again in 2006 this time on his own. This was at a time when assistance was difficult to get and when increasing issues meant the NCCUA required good, strong leadership. 
As un umpire, the 2020 inductee showed grit and determination, getting the best out of himself, even though he constantly battled injuries. He always used feedback to improve, to better himself and to ensure that he was his best at all times. A day’s umpiring with our 2020 Hall of Fame member was never dull or boring, it was always fun and light-hearted, with a lot of jokes and banter, whilst maintaining the professionalism and skills required to get the job done to a high standard.
Within the NCCUA, this inductee is much loved and revered. He would help out parents if they got appointed to a different ground and has been known to volunteer to go pick them up for their match if he was appointed to the same ground, it just wasn’t the kids. Whoever was on the same panel as this year’s inductee, he would make sure everyone was right to get to the ground. 
After retiring in 2012, our latest Hall of Fame inductee would then take up a passion of photography and in 2015 he returned to the NCCUA in the role of Photographer. This saw this gentleman turning up to events like the season launch, grand final appointments night, and presentation night, as well as every second week of football AT A MINIMUM to take photos of the group. The agreement reached for his photography services also saw Bruzer Photography recognised as an NCCUA ‘sponsor.’
This individual would turn up to training after he retired from umpiring to drop in and have a yarn and tell us of his experience in his Umpiring career. Not only to talk but to also give tips to the younger and not so younger generation of umpires. 
Arguably one of the best personalities in NCCUA, our 2020 inductee wears his heart on his sleeve and tells it like it is, whether you like it or not, which we believe as a Hall of Fame Committee is one of their best qualities.
Our inductee’s major contributions have enabled umpires to enjoy past performances and have memories for many years to come, offering advice to our younger generation of umpires and being one of the NCCUA’s greatest off-field supporters. He is an asset to our association, whether having umpired or being amongst the group.
It is my pleasure to induct our 2020 Hall of Fame recipient, Mr Bruce Edmiston.
